## **Borrisokane Community College**

Borrisokane, Co. Tipperary Tel 067-27268

Email: info@borrisokanecc.ie Web: www.borrisokanecc.ie

1st May 2020.

Dear Parent/Guardian,



## Coláiste Pobail Buiríos Uí Chéin

Buiríos Uí Chéin, Co. Thiobraid Árann Fax 067-27144

Principal:

**Matthew Carr** 

Deputy-Principal: Paula Molloy

I hope that you and your family are well at this time. You are probably aware by now that third year students will not be sitting the Junior Certificate examinations.

The Department of Education & Skills has asked schools to put in place arrangements for assessing third year students and these will be completed during the month of May.

Borrisokane Community College has decided that third year students will have to complete an assignment in each subject over the next few weeks. The assignment in each subject will be worth between 20% and 30% of the overall grade for the third year summer report. The remaining 70% to 80% will be made up of work completed by students in school prior to the school closure on March 12th, e.g. Monthly Assessments, Mock Exam, Practical Work, Projects, etc.

Subject teachers will be sending out the assignment to students by email one per day starting on Thursday May 7<sup>th</sup>. The attached timetable shows the subject for each day. We are asking students to complete the assignment on the day received or the following day and this will ensure that students will have to complete no more than two assignments on the one day. We have organised this so that students are not under too much pressure during this time. The assignments should take approximately one to two hours to complete.

Some students may have issues with email and/or wifi and to accommodate this we can post out the assignments to you. If you need the assignments posted please contact me by email: matthew.carr@borrisokanecc.ie or telephone the school and leave a message 067 27268 or you can also send a text message to 087 2181038 and I will contact you.

If you have any other issues in relation to your child completing the assignment, please contact me at the above email address or telephone numbers.

In June we will be sending out a report on your child's achievements and the Department of Education & Skills will be providing a certificate to all third year students at the beginning of the next school year in recognition of their completion of the Junior Cycle Programme.

I wish your child well as they complete their Junior Cycle Programme over the next few weeks and as always do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries.

Keep Safe.

Yours sincerely,

Matthew Carr.

Principal.

We seek to promote a caring and committed school community which will facilitate the education of our students and where each individual is valued as a unique human being. "Is ar scáth a chéile a mhairimid"







